Mill Village Borough Minutes: Wednesday July 7, 2021

President Linda Falconer called the Mill Village Borough Council meeting for July 7, 2021, to order at 6:41
p.m.

Those also present were Council Members: Edward Falconer, Ali Peters and Shawn McLaughlin, Also, in
attendance were Secretary/Treasurer Catherine Wise, Christina Martone from Senator Michelle Brooks
office and Resident Roberta McLaughlin.

Edward Falconer motioned to accept the agenda, Ali Peters seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

Ali Peters motioned to pass the Consent Agenda including the Minutes from the Regular meeting —June
2,2021 and the Treasurer’s Report for June 30, 2021. Shawn McLaughlin seconded motion. All in favor,
motion carried.

N.W. Saving Bank —June 30, 2021
General Fund: $ 12,388.13

State Fund: $ 14,726.86

Capital Reserve: $82,381.11
Tornado Siren Fund: $290.00

Petty Cash: $ 31.50

Secretary Report:

Yard Sale Days went OK. It was suggested that we advertise in the newspaper next year and maybe
change the weekend to the same as Waterford Yard Sale days which are a week or 2 earlier.

The ARPA Federal Funds were applied for. A SAMS# was applied for in order to receive the funds and a
report was filled out for DCED. The SAMS# will need to be renewed yearly.

Precision Sidewalks sent an E-mail stating that the Federal Funds can be used for Sidewalk repairs.
There will be an informational meeting at the Mill Village Fire Hall on Wednesday, July 14, 2021 at 7:00
p.m. The meeting is to review a proposal from the MVVFC for funding of new air compressor. President
Linda Falconer and Secretary/Treasurer Catherine Wise will attend.

Penelec has a planned power outage within Mill Village Borough on Tuesday, July 13, 2021 from 8:30
a.m.—2:30 p.m.

Borough Maintenance: Edward Falconer reported that a bridge inspection will be performed on the
Depot Street Bridge by the Elementary School this week.

Ed Falconer would like to instruct Shawn McLaughlin on how to hook up generator for traffic light, in the
event Ed is not available.

Public Comment: Christina Martone from Senator Michelle Brooks office presented a Citation and Letter
to Councilman Edward Falconer for his 40 plus years of service, on the Mill Village Borough Council.

New Business:

Shawn McLaughlin motioned to hire L&D Tree Service at a cost of $1,500.00, to trim trees on North Main
Street, there is a safety hazard, of overhanging branches obstructing viewing, of the traffic light. Ali Peters
seconded. All voted yes. A quote of $1,500.00, for removal of trees on Mill Village Borough Municipal
Property, was tabled.

The Tax Claim Bureau would like a list of properties with Borough liens

The Erie County Fair Associations is selling bricks for their new building. Mill Village Borough Council
voted to purchase 1 brick for $75.00.

A Fire, EMS & Municipal Leadership Seminar will be held on July 20, 2021 at Perry High Way Hose
Company. Edward Falconer will be attending.



Unfinished Business:
Ali Peters made a motion to pay payroll and monthly bills for June 30, 2021, seconded by Edward
Falconer All voted yes.

The purchase of the new Speed signs was tabled. A representative will be asked to attend a council
meeting.

A response was received from PennDOT concerning the Traffic Light. They stated that a 4-way stop is
not warranted at this time.

Discussion was held on the Church Property; ideas were given to develop a park on the property. Such
as a Pavilion, picnic table, bench, wall, and garbage can.

General Comments from Council President: No Comment
General Comments from Solicitor: Will attend the August Meeting.

General Comments from Council:
Mayor Peters — Absent
Councilwoman Nye — Absent
Councilman Falconer — No Comment
Councilman McGinnett— Absent
Councilman McLaughlin— No Comment
Councilwoman Peters — No Comment
Councilman Waldron — Absent

Ali Peters motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:24 p.m. Shawn McLaughlin seconded. All voted yes.

The next regular meeting is scheduled to be held on Wednesday August 4, 2021 at 6:30 p.m.




